LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION NORTH-EAST AREA
WEDNESDAY 3 NOVEMBER 2010
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)

Louise Evers, Area Improvement Manager
Simon Billings, North East Chair

Oracy Workshops:
· Oracy in Mathematics Development

· Using IT to Promote Oracy
· Developing oracy in young children and the impact of ECAT (Every Child A Talker) 
· Family Learning – Playing With Language

EPHA update
	(Notes below)
New Headteachers welcomed 

Justine Davies

St John’s CE Primary, Colchester

Tania Devereux

Boxted St Peter’s CE Primary 

Wormingford St Andrew’s CE Primary
Heather Hann

Holy Trinity CE Primary

Lorraine Laudrum
Coppins Green Primary

Lorraine Mitchell

Brinkley Grove Primary

John Morgan

Chase Lane Primary & Nursery

Karen Wallace

Kings Ford Juniors 

Farewell to the following Headteacher:

Sue Worthington

All Saints, Dovercourt
Ian Roper

Kate Holland
Sian Ansell

Sue Fisher, Jill Underwood, Sarah Gisby, ACL Family Learning

Simon Billings, Mike Blant 

	p 1-2*
	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning 

	p 2-4
	Safeguarding Children 
	Paul Fallon, Independent Chair ESCB 

	p 10-11
	Essex Transformation of School Improvement and Commissioning Strategy
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning

	p 11-12
	Update on SEN Strategy
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning

	p 12-13
	Implications of the Comprehensive Spending Review and decisions from the Schools Forum 
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning

	p 13
	School Improvement Strategy 
	Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement

	p 14-16
	Briefing paper updates:

The virtual schools and provision for Children Looked After

CAMHS first aider training

Broadband update

Equalities Act – LA and school implications 
	Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement

	p16
	Any other business
	

	p 17
	Key dates
	2010/2011 EAST meetings with the Local Authority officers  at Weston Homes Community Stadium
Wednesday 16 March 2011
Wednesday 22 June 2011
Headteachers’ Conference    Friday 25 March 2011 Stock Brook  
Deputy Heads’ Conference   Friday 14 October 2011 Weston Homes Community Stadium  

	p 9-10
	(Following meeting)

Colchester Consultation update  
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning

Phillip Rice, TSU Portfolio

Graham Ranby, Planning and Admissions

Julie Aitken, Planning and Admissions 

	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Autumn term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.


LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION EAST AREA

WEDNESDAY 3 NOVEMBER 2010
ATTENDANCE

	Present

	
	
	

	William Aylett
	Montgomerie Juniors 
	Teresa MacLeod
	St Joseph’s Catholic Primary, Harwich

	Lelia Berkley
	St Andrew’s CE Primary, Marks Tey
	Gordon Malcolm
	Fordham All Saints CE Primary 

	Simon Billings
	East Chair St John’s Green Primary
	Tracy McKenzie-Bell
	Prettygate Juniors

	Frances Booker
	St Teresa’s Catholic Primary, Colc
	Janet Meacock
	Millfields Primary 

	David Borne
	Copford CE Primary
	Carl Messer
	St George’s New Town Primary

	Anne Bray 
	Kirby Primary
	Valerie Metcalf
	Harwich Primary & Nursery

	Stephen Burnup
	Mistley Norman Primary 
	Jayne Mitchell
	Gosbecks Primary

	Tracey Caffull
	Frobisher Primary 
	Lorraine Mitchell 
	Brinkley Grove Primary 

	Carol Carllson-Browne   
	Oakwood Infants
	Kate Moore
Jackie Moore
	Birch CE Primary 
St George’s Infant & Nursery

	Claire Claydon
	Brightlingsea Juniors
	John Morgan
	Chase Lane Primary & Nursery

	Mark Carter-Tufnell
	Kendall Primary
	Barry Nevin 
	Stanways Fiveways Primary 

	Diana Cleaver
	Great Bentley Primary
	Richard Nitsche
	St Andrew’s Juniors 

	Robert Collins

	Alresford Primary
	Lorraine Oldale 
	Wix and Wrabness Primary 

	Brian Combes
	Stanway Primary 
	Tim Palmer
	St Osyth CE Primary 

	Delia Cooke 
	Tiptree Heath Primary
	Donna Parker 
	Ardleigh St Mary’s CE Primary

	Tony Coppin
	Alton Park Juniors 
	Joanna Pointing-Newitt
	Willow Brook Primary & Nursery

	John Crane
	Rolph CE Primary 
	Clive Reynolds
	Hamilton Primary

	Tania Devereux
	Boxted St Peters/St Andrew’s Wormingford
	Kirsty Rowsell
Sharon Sciachettano 
	Messing-cum-Inworth School 
Holland Haven Primary

	Helen Dudley-Smith
	Friars Grove Primary 
	Sharon Short
	Cherry Tree Primary & Nursery

	Craig Duncan 
	Queen Boudica Primary 
	Emily Simpson
	Frobisher Primary

	Kerry Ekins-Malcolm
	St Lawrence CE Primary, Rowhedge
	Karen Springett
	EPHA Chair, Milldene Primary

	Ronnie Farrelly
	Holland Park Primary
	Steve Springett
	The Mayflower Primary 

	Carole Farrer
	Lexden Primary 
	Heather Tetchner
	Dedham Primary 

	Jenny Firth
	Hazelmere Juniors
	Gail Thomas 
	St Michael’s Primary & Nursery

	Pat Fitzgerald
	St George’s, Great Bromley
	Julie Thompson
	Broomgrove Juniors 

	Alan Garnett
	North Primary 
	Lesley Walder
	The Bishop William Ward CE Primary

	Linda Gildea 
	Spring Meadow Primary 
	Karen Wallace
	Kings Ford Juniors 

	Jeff Graham
	St James CE Primary
	Serena Williams
	Roach Vale Primary

	Heather Hann
	Holy Trinity CE Primary
	Patricia Wilkie
	Layer-de-la-Haye Primary

	Bridget Harris
	St Thomas More’s Catholic Primary 
	Paula Wiltshire

	Broomgrove Infants

	Bogusia Holeszowska
	St Clare’s Catholic Primary
	
	

	Nigel Hookway
	Highwoods Primary 
	Neil Alford 
	Broomgrove Junior

	Claire Holmes 
	Monkwick Infant & Nursery 
	Peter Appleton
	Highwoods Primary

	Julia Hunt
	Brightlingsea Infants
	Kerry Fabi
	Broomgrove Infants 

	Julie Ingram
	Chappell CE Primary 
	Rachel Hutchings 
	Roach Vale Primary

	Carol Jackson
	Prettygate Infants 
	Nerys Maidment 
	Baynards Primary

	Sally Leung 
	Montgomery Infants and Nursery
	L Mellow
	Holland Park Primary

	Julia Longman
	Fingringhoe CE Primary 
	Dave Shaw 
	Alton Park Juniors 

	In Attendance  
	
	E Skinner
	North County Primary

	Pam Langmead

	EPHA Manager
	Barbara Spriggs 
	Mersea Island School 

	Mike Blant 
	EPHA Liaison Officer
	Clare Thompson
	St George’s Infant & Nursery

	Andy Jones 
	NE Primary Schools Facilitator
	Jenny Townsend
	Friars Grove Primary 

	LA Officers (afternoon meeting)
	Jo Harper 
	Coast-Ed

	Louise Evers
	Area Improvement Manager, East
	Poobie ?
	Coast-Ed

	Terry Reynolds 
	Director for Learning 
	Phillip Rice
	TSU Portfolio

	Alison Fiala
	Head of Primary Improvement
	James Single
	School Support Group Experiences

	Paul Fallon  
	Independent Chair, ESCB
	Nicky Kemp 
	School Support Group Experiences

	Maureen Hanley 
	Locality Commissioner  
	Susan But-Pace
	Early Years and Childcare 

	Alan Roebuck
	SIEY
	
	

	Julia Hall
	SIEY
	Apologies
	

	Barry Hawes
	SIEY
	Ken Blake
	Hamford Primary

	Donna Wenden
	SIEY
	Sheena Clover
	Parsons Heath CE Primary

	Graham Ranby 
	Planning and Admissions 
	Debbie Crabb
	Great Tey Primary 

	Julie Aitken 
	Planning and Admissions
	Karen Mills
	Langenhoe Primary 


If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.
	
	EAST EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 3 November 2010

	

	1.
	WELCOME 
Louise Evers, North-East Area Improvement Adviser, and Simon Billings, Chair of North East EPHA, welcomed colleagues to the meeting.
The following new Headteachers were welcomed to the Area:

Justine Davies


St John’s CE Primary, Colchester

Tania Devereux


Boxted St Peter’s CE Primary 

Wormingford St Andrew’s CE Primary

Heather Hann


Holy Trinity CE Primary

Lorraine Laudrum

Coppins Green Primary

Lorraine Mitchell

Brinkley Grove Primary

John Morgan


Chase Lane Primary & Nursery

Karen Wallace


Kings Ford Juniors 

Farewell to the following Headteacher who is retiring:

Sue Worthington

All Saints, Dovercourt
Louise reminded everyone that a key priority in all areas of the County is the development of oracy skills from the early years onwards. The LA has agreed to commit £1,000 to every primary/infant/junior school to support the focus and development of speaking and listening skills. The North East Area Steering Group decided that the autumn termly headteacher morning meeting should promote oracy, as a way of developing the focus across the area. The purpose of this event is to give schools some ideas of how that funding might be spent and the chance to discuss the project with their own school’s Oracy Champion and colleagues from the Local Delivery Group. 

	

	2.
A

B
C

D


	WORKSHOPS

The following workshops were attended by headteachers and the Oracy Champions:

DEVELOPING ORACY IN YOUNG CHILDREN AND THE IMPACT OF ECAT (EVERY CHILD A TALKER)
A presentation by Sian Ansell
Sian explained that Every Child a Talker emerged as an outcome of a paper by John Bercow, who noted that up to 50% of children entering Reception will have some transient communication difficulty.  In 2008, John Bercow, a Member of Parliament who later became Speaker of the House of Commons, was asked by the Government to look closely at the help that was available for children who need additional support to communicate. This work, which became known as The Bercow Review, made recommendations on how to improve services for children and young people, from birth to 19 years old, with speech, language and communication needs (often referred to as SLCN). 
This review discovered that people do not always understand how vitally important it is to be able to communicate well with each other and as a result not enough priority is given to helping children to improve their communication skills. The review recommended that a campaign should be organised to increase understanding of how important it is to be good at communicating. It should aim to improve the information and the support that is available to families of children and young people who need additional help to communicate - because children who find communication hard find life hard. 
Which children have speech, language and communication needs?

7% have significant difficulties with speech and/or language (40,000 five year olds starting school in England in 2007)

1% have the most severe and complex SLCN (Speech Language Communication needs) 5,500+ children in 2007

50% of children and young people in some socio-economically disadvantaged populations have speech and language skills that are significantly lower that their peers.

 In addition, a national evaluation of Sure Start found that there were issues of quality and quantity of language exposure for children growing up in deprivation:

“A social class gradient in language skills is already emerging by the time a child is two years old and the gap widens substantially by the time children reach statutory school age.”                                                                                            






NESS June 2007

Every Child a Talker aims to:

· Strengthen children’s early language development from birth to five

· Develop the knowledge and skills of practitioners
· Increase the involvement of parents in helping to develop their child’s language in the home

ECAT is designed to help create a developmentally appropriate, supportive and stimulating environment in which children can enjoy experimenting with and learning language. It can be implemented whether children are in Early Years settings, with a childminder or at home with their parents. Through everyday, fun and interesting activities which reflect children's interests, ECAT will encourage early language development right from the outset, extending children's vocabulary and helping them build sentences so that before they start school, children are confident and skilled communicators. 
ECAT has made a significant difference in Essex schools, as demonstrated by data shown by Sian. (Full presentation available on the EPHA website.) 
Sian noted that schools might plan to use the oracy funding to accredit a teacher – the current accredited course is Tune in to Talking. 

The Early Years team has developed a monitoring and assessment tool to monitor development across four strands:

· Listening and attention
· Understanding (receptive language)
· Talk (expressive language)
· Social communication
Schools were asked to volunteer to pilot the assessment tool.
Suggested resources

· Grasping the Nettle: early intervention for children, families and communities

(available on the EPHA website) 

· Evaluating effective pedagogy in the Early Years

ISBN/DOI: 1 8419 4036 4
· Every Child a Talker: Guidance for Consultants and Early Language Lead Practitioners

(available on the EPHA website) 

· Easi-Speak Microphones, that can encourage even the most reluctant children to speak.

· Flip video cameras – particularly helpful for enabling self-reflection by practitioners.

· Early Reading Connects, funded by the DFE, is a network of thousands of early years settings up and down the country that are all working to raise the profile of language and literacy, and to get families more involved.

The network brings together information, easy-to-access resources and great ideas to help settings    www.earlyreadingconnects.org.uk
· I Can - Children’s communications charity

 www.ican.org.uk
· National Literacy Trust 

www.literacytrust.org.uk
· 'Hello' is a campaign run by The Communication Trust, a group of over 35 charities and not-for-profit organisations with expertise in children's communication. Complementing the Government's commitment to support children with speech, language and communication needs, ‘Hello’ will help to achieve the recommendations of the Bercow Review. 

www.hello.org.uk/ 

Sian reminded headteachers that Early Years settings are all part of Learning Communities, which will meet on a termly basis to discuss a variety of issues, including a focus on an aspect of communication.
USING IT TO PROMOTE ORACY
A presentation by Kate Holland
ORACY IN MATHEMATICS DEVELOPMENT 
A presentation by Ian Roper
Ian gave an informative presentation about Talk in Mathematics: the role of dialogue in learning and teaching mathematics. 

The presentation and resources are available on the EPHA website. 

FAMILY LEARNING – PLAYING WITH LANGUAGE 
A presentation by Sue Fisher, Jill Underwood and Sarah Gisby

	

	3.
	DISCUSSION TIME

Following the workshops, the headteachers, Oracy Champions and LA colleagues had the opportunity to discuss action plans in relation to the development of oracy in their schools and the use of the associated funding.


	

	4. 

a)

b)

c)

d)

e)

f)

g)

h)

i)


	NORTH EAST EPHA MEETING

Simon Billings, Chair of North East EPHA and headteacher at St John’s Green Primary, welcomed headteachers to the meeting.

Accountability for oracy funding

Simon reminded colleagues that the £1,000 oracy funding will be sent to schools in November as a Standards Fund, which will be clearly marked as “oracy” funding. Schools will not be required to complete forms to account for the impact of the funding, but it is expected that School Improvement Partners will discuss how the money has been spent (at a SIP visit during the school year) and will ask about the impact and effectiveness of the funding. 
EPHA Executive membership

Simon noted that a number of Local Delivery Groups are still not represented on the EPHA Executive, including Colchester North East, Colchester South East, Tendring South and Harwich & Dovercourt. He asked colleagues to discuss this matter at their next Local Delivery group meeting and to try to fill these vacancies, to ensure that every school and LDG is properly represented. (The most up to date membership list of the EPHA Executive is available on the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk) 
2010/11 subscriptions

Karen Mills, NE EPHA treasurer, was unable to be at the meeting, but she had reported that subscriptions have been received from around 75 of the 106 schools in North East. Headteachers were urged to pay their subscription if they have not already done so.
Autumn term newsletter 

Simon referred to the Autumn term newsletter available at the meeting and on the EPHA website. Information in the newsletter included key dates for the year ahead, conference news and an update on the Essex Learning Partnership and the ECC transformation plan in relation to School Improvement.

EPHA Liaison Officer
The newsletter also included an article introducing the role of the EPHA Liaison Officer. Simon introduced Mike Blant to the meeting who explained that essentially the role of the Liaison Officer is to support and relieve pressure on headteachers and, in particular, the leadership group of the EPHA Executive, who are asked to attend numerous meetings by the LA. Mike has produced a paper on Dedicated Headship Time, which was circulated at the meeting.
Mike noted that he had attended a Schools Partnership Board meeting that morning on behalf of the EPHA Executive, and reported that the overall picture painted by the Local Authority was a fairly gloomy one. It is anticipated that there will be a 0.1% rise in the national education budget, but that Essex, not regarded as a particularly deprived authority, will lose out financially. It is unlikely that the Pupil Premium will have a significant impact in Essex compared with other, more socially deprived areas.

Mike mentioned the progress of the ECC transformation agenda, and touched on the proposed bid by the Essex Learning Partnership. The ELP is a joint initiative, originally put forward by APC (the secondary headteachers association), by which the three headteacher associations (primary, secondary and special) would deliver school improvement training and support to schools  in Essex.

However, Mike noted that the Local Authority seems to have decided not to go with this proposal but is planning to continue the delivery of school improvement activities through a traded service. It was noted that this matter was on the agenda for the afternoon meeting with LA officers.

Primary Schools Facilitator

Simon introduced Andy Jones, former headteacher at a school in Braintree and now the newly appointed Primary Schools Facilitator for the North East. In order to join up the various meetings and to ensure effective communication, the Local Authority has allocated funding (money found from the Narrowing the Gap budget) to employ a number of School’s Facilitators in the secondary and primary sector. It is hoped that the appointment of a Primary Schools Facilitator who will attend Local Delivery Group meetings, Area Development Group meetings and the Local Children’s Trust Board meetings, should take some of the pressure off serving heads.

One responsibility will be to help facilitate the Enjoy and Achieve Action plan for each area and headteachers (and particularly Lead Link Headteachers) were reminded that Andy and Nick Pavitt (the secondary schools facilitator) will be attending Local Delivery Group meetings to gather the views of headteachers and clusters across the area.  

Buddies

Simon reminded headteachers that EPHA has a list of “buddies”, experienced colleagues who have volunteered to support new Essex heads. He asked headteachers to confirm that they are still willing to remain on the list or would like to be added to the list. As a result of this request, it is confirmed that the following headteachers have offered to act as buddies in the North East Area:
John Crane 

Rolph CE Primary 


01255 861317

Claire Claydon

Brightlingsea Junior


01206 303618

Diana Cleaver

Great Bentley Primary


01206 250331

Alan Garnett

North Primary School and Nursery 
01206 574225

Nigel Hookway

Highwoods Primary


01206 513418


Christine Ireland
Hazelmere Infants


01206 861836 

Mo Oliver

Home Farm Primary, Lexden

01206 577430

Heather Tetchner
Dedham CE Primary School

01206 322242

Anne Turner

Kirby Primary School


01255 674056

Serena Williams
Roach Vale Primary 


01206 861324

North East Area Steering Group report
Simon noted that the North East Area Steering Group had met on 16 September 2010 to discuss the termly headteachers’ meeting. Consortium managers and/or chairs of these groups had been invited to ensure that the views and opinions of headteachers across the area would be taken into account.
The group discussed the content and timeframe of the meetings in the day and agreed that it would be beneficial to hold the Local Authority part of the day in the morning, rather than in the afternoon as is currently the case. Simon confirmed that the Local Authority officers have agreed to this, and this will be trialled from March. This will give headteachers the opportunity to discuss the LA information following that meeting. The afternoon session will be dedicated to school improvement matters and will include workshops and presentations. Headteachers suggested some ideas for future presentations, which included:

· Special Educational Needs, 

· Community Cohesion,

· Development of international links, 

· Information about the Independent Safeguarding Authority, 

· Performance management and other personnel issues such as managing threshold progression. 

It was generally agreed that it would be valuable to have a regular input from the ECC Human Resources team to ensure that headteachers were kept up to date with changes in relation to HR (such as the current change to recruitment requirements following the new Equalities Act).

Issues to be raised at the afternoon meeting with LA Officers

i) School Improvement Partners

Headteachers asked for clarification about the roles and responsibilities of School Improvement Partners. 

ii) Imagine Centre

Headteachers wanted to know about the future of the Imagine Centre and whether it is to be permanently closed. 

iii) EPHA funding

It was noted that the EPHA Executive is unsure whether the Local Authority will continue to support and subsidise the association, given the uncertainty about future funding from Central Government. The North East headteachers AGREED that it was essential to fight to maintain funding to ensure that the termly headteacher meeting were able to continue and that links with the LA remained positive and strong. 


	

	5.
	DATES OF FUTURE HEADTEACHER MEETINGS AND CONFERENCES

The following key dates were noted:
EAST EPHA/DISTRICT/ LA meetings during the 2010/2011 academic year held at Weston Homes Community Stadium, Colchester
Wednesday 16 March 2011

Wednesday 22 June 2011
Headteachers’ Conference    Friday 25 March 2011         Stock Brook Country Club    
Deputy Heads’ Conference   Friday 14 October 2011      Weston Community Homes Stadium 
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